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On Monday, August 21, 2017 at approximately 10:30 PM, the Hudson Police 
Department and the Hudson Fire Department responded to Kimball Hill Road and 
Clement Road for a report of a collission involving a motorcycle and a vehicle.  Upon 
arrival members of the Hudson Police and Hudson Fire Departments attended to the 
injured motorcyclist and the operator of the other vehicle.   
 
During the course of the investigation it was determined a 2005 Harley Davidson 
FLSTF was traveling South on Clement Road.  The Harley Davidson was operated by 
Thomas Ellis, 58 years old, of Billerica, MA.  A 2008 Ford Explorer was traveling East 
on Kimball Hill Road.  The Explorer was operated by Dante Lonardo, 18 years old, of 
Hudson, NH.  The Harley Davidson turned from Clement Road onto Kimball Hill Road 
in front of the Explorer and the 2 vehicles collided.   
 
Due to the potential life threatening, serious injuries sustained to Ellis, the Hudson Fire 
Department coordinated a med-flight, and Ellis was air lifted to Massachusetts General 
Hospital for treatement.  Ellis was not wearing a helmet at the time of the collission.   
 
Lonardo was wearing a seatbelt and was not injured.   
 
The Explorer sustained moderate damage and was driven from the scene.  The 
motorcycle sustained heavy damage and was towed from the scene.  The roadway was 
closed for approximately 30 minutes.   
 
The cause of the crash is still under investigation 
 


